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Premier Debating TeamPremier Debating Team

Our Premier's Debating Team competed in round 2 on
Wednesday, 15 June.

‘That parents should only let kids have screentime if they’re
watching with friends and family’ . What do you think?

This was the topic that the LEPS ‘Lyrebirds’, our Premier’s
Debating Team debated on Wednesday (they were arguing the
negative). The team consisted of Year 6 students Joshua N,
Spencer C, Tait C and Mina K.

We hosted the Year 6 team from Cammeray PS and,
unfortunately, we narrowly lost this debate. They did a great job
and came up with some relevant arguments.

Thank you to Mina K who stepped in as reserve at the last
minute.

It was wonderful to get back to face to face debates with other
schools, instead of over Zoom.

Menindee Trip 1Menindee Trip 1

https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7448/
menindee_speeches.pdf

SRC Fundraiser - Menindee DiscoSRC Fundraiser - Menindee Disco

Lindfield East PS have a very strong connection with Menindee
Central School. This week all students participated in the
Menindee Disco which was a SRC fundraiser for when the
Menindee students visit our school later this year. The money
raised at the disco allows our students to support our Menindee
visitors to come and visit us in the city. Thank you to everyone
that contributed and supported this fun event. The hall was a
fun and sparkly place, with the disco ball and fancy lights setting
the disco scene.

Sentral Parent Portal Daily NotificationsSentral Parent Portal Daily Notifications

This week we had the introduction of the Sentral Parent Portal
daily notifications. Thank you to all the families that have
uploaded the Sentral app onto their phone. All families K-6
are linked to this system. It is an easy way for families to
monitor and watch their child’s attendance. Strong student
attendance is linked closely to student wellbeing. This is why
student attendance is a focus for all schools in the School
Improvement Plan. All student attendance is closely monitored
and strong student attendance is above 95%.

Please see the flyer below for information on updating the
Sentral for Parents App.

https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7392/
sentral_for_parents_app_update_parent_flyer.pdf

Extended AbsencesExtended Absences

As the national and international borders start to open, we ask
that families please be mindful of when you are withdrawing
students for family holidays. We ask that these be kept to a
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minimum. Any leave that needs to be taken over 5 days, will
require families to complete an Extended Leave application at
the office. As a school we do not advocate taking students
away from their learning and absences for family holidays will be
marked as explained unjustified.

Any absences due to illness longer than 3 days will require a
doctor's certificate to be sent to the school.

Thank you for your support in maintaining positive attendance
for all students at LEPS.

Education Week 2022Education Week 2022

https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7399/
education_week.pdf

Zone Cross CountryZone Cross Country

We have received the zone cross country point scores and
LEPS received 2nd place overall which is a remarkable
achievement. The zone is comprised of 14 schools and we
were runners up to Roseville PS. Well done to all our amazing
cross country runners!

PSSA Zone Soccer TrialsPSSA Zone Soccer Trials

Congratulations to Josh N who has made it to the Sydney North
trials where a team will be selected for the state Carnival. Good
luck Josh!

Band NewsBand News

What a busy fortnight it has been at Lindfield East PS! Week 8
saw the debut concert for the Training Band. These musicians
have worked hard over the last two terms to master their
instruments. It was wonderful to see the debut concert as these
students finally were able to showcase their hard work. This
week we had the string ensemble represent LEPS at Killara
High School to join all the local schools for a combined concert.
Local schools showcased their ensembles sharing the talents
of their students. Events like these allow the students to take
great pride in their ongoing music achievements and skill.

String Ensemble NewsString Ensemble News

Sydney Eisteddfod,Sydney Eisteddfod,

The String Ensemble had a wonderful day representing Lindfield
East PS at the Sydney Eisteddfod. The ensemble did not win
on the day but both children and parents had such an
unforgettable experience. Our performance was fantastic and
it was great to see the others schools competing. The play
list for the day was; the music of ‘The Can Can’ and ‘Under
The Sea’. Conducted by our own Bach String Ensemble’s
conductor, Miss Gabrielle Jung. We were also lucky to have our
own LEPS ex-student (who is now in Year 10 at Killara High
School), volunteering as the piano accompanist. It was hel at
Chatswood Concourse on 4 June 2022.

Killara High School performanceKillara High School performance

We had the KSP String Workshop organised by Ms Ann Dixon
and Ms Grace Dale last Tuesday night. Although only half of our
string students were able to attend, we had another amazing,
invaluable experience of the children playing music together
with the High School students and other local Primary Schools.
Rachael Pettett and Layton Ho contributed their solo
performances. Ms Diane Read enjoyed the string ensemble
performance as they proudly represented our school.
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Creative Workshops Term 2 2022Creative Workshops Term 2 2022

Can you still enrol your child now? Yes you totally can! Please
contact lepscreativeworkshops.com before you enrol.

Creative Workshops Term 3 2022Creative Workshops Term 3 2022

Creative Workshops booking open this SUNDAYSUNDAY 1919 JuneJune atat
8PM8PM. Mark your calendar as spots are limited so don't miss
out! We have exciting new courses! Check out the term guide
and our newly updated website https://lepspandc.asn.au/
term-2-2022/

https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7393/
2022_t3_cw_timetable.pdf
https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7394/
cw_guide_term_3_2022_.pdf

Uniform ShopUniform Shop

Starting 15 June 2022, the uniform shop will be closed as
our lovely Melissa goes on her well deserved holiday. You
can still order all your uniform needs via our QKR app. Adele
and Yuna will deliver your order to your child's teacher so
make sure you enter your child's class name when you order.
Orders will be delivered on Fridays only. Uniform shop will
reopen as normal in Term 3. Any questions, please email
uniforms@lepspandc.asn.au

Woolworths Junior Landcare GrantWoolworths Junior Landcare Grant

LEPS has been selected as a recipient of a $1000 grant
Woolworths Junior Landcare Grant.

During lockdown and cohort restrictions we could not take
students into the garden and unfortunately, the garden beds
and Indigenous garden became overgrown and unappealing.
Many weeds took hold and even though Mrs van Loon and
Miss Gabell tried to keep it functioning and spent a few
weekends tending to the gardens but it was too big a job.

Our project is titled "Eco Garden revisited" and the aim is to
use the money to buy some gardening equipment, soil and
seedlings to get the garden functioning once again and
continue our tradition of encouraging students to be involved
in sustainable food production. We plan to revitalise the
indigenous garden and also improve the chicken shelters for
the chickens and make the chicken runs easier to clean.

Mrs van Loon has already spoken to Joe about sourcing some
soil to build up the garden beds, she will need to contact
Mr Andrew Thomas at the Native nursery in Pennant Hills to
source some plants to replace the few that have not
successfully grown in the Indigenous garden

All students are encouraged to visit the Eco Garden Monday
to Wednesday and join in the fun! Some students just want to
pat the guinea pigs and rabbit but more & more are becoming
interested in planting, caring for the plants and harvesting.

Mr Logan has been a great help in the Garden and will be
helping Mrs van Loon work out the best plants for the students
to grow.

The $1000 will not be enough to pay for all the desired work
however Ms Read has already agreed to help with financing the
project if necessary.

Got It! SiblingsGot It! Siblings

https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7395/
siblings.pdf

Library - Premier's Reading ChallengeLibrary - Premier's Reading Challenge

https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7397/
premier_s_reading_challenge.pdf

ySafe - Online PrivacyySafe - Online Privacy

https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7398/
infographic_ysafe_online_privacy.pdf

Eco GardenEco Garden

Thank you again to those families who supported the Eco
garden by buying fruit from our little orchard. The money raised
will go towards buying seeds and seedlings.

Thank you to Oscar in 3NV and his family for looking after the
guinea pigs recently.

Please email me if you would like your family to look after the
girls for a weekend or in the holidays. We are looking for a family
to look after them in the upcoming July holidays. They come
with everything you might need, plus instructions.

If your kids are nagging you for a pet why not see if they would
like to look after our guinea pigs for a few days?

It’s a great way to teach responsibility and empathy towards
animals. Plus, you can hand them back.

Please remember to bring in your bread tags and place them
in the box near the Library back door. They all get sent off for
recycling. So far LEPS have recycled over 1KG of bread tags!!!

Some sad news to share. Bobo our school rabbit has passed
away. He had a lovely life being looked after and spoilt by many
LEPS students. He lived to a ripe old age for a rabbit and will
be missed.

Thank you to the students in 2PG who drew and wrote so many
lovely things about Bobo.

Ingrid van Loon

Ingrid.vanloon@det.nsw.edu.au
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https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7422/
bobo_photo_1.pdf
https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7423/
bobo_pic_2.pdf
https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7424/
bobo_pic_3.pdf

Design your own bank noteDesign your own bank note

https://lindfieldeastps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/7396/
design_your_own_banknote_poster_148_x_210_mm_.pdf

PSSAPSSA

Boys PSSA Soccer Results: 10 June 2022Boys PSSA Soccer Results: 10 June 2022

A Senior
Soccer

Played Beaumont Rd PS
and won 5-1

Players of the match:
Stevie

B Senior
Soccer

Played Beaumont Rd PS
and won 3-1

Players of the match:
Elliot M

Junior A
Soccer

Played Beaumont Rd PS
and lost 3-1

Players of the match:
Alex W

Junior B
Soccer

Played Beaumont Rd PS
and won 3-1

Player of the match:
Charlie

Open Soccer Results: 17 June 22Open Soccer Results: 17 June 22

Div 2 Senior
B

Played ST Ives North PS
and Drew 1-1

Players of the match:
Elliot M

Div 2 Junior
A

Played ST Ives North PS
and lost 12-0

Players of the match:
Ryan H

Div 2 Junior
B

Played ST Ives North PS
and lost 3-0

Players of the match:
Kieden H

Senior Girls Played Lindfield PS and
won 3-0

Players of the match:
Tait C

Junior Girls Played Lindfield PS and
won 8-0

Players of the match:
Wendi L

PSSA AFL Results: 10 June 2022PSSA AFL Results: 10 June 2022

Senior AFL Played St Ives North White
PS and won 229-0

Player of the match:
Anderson S

Junior AFL Played Lindfield PS and
Lost 27-20

Player of the match:
Sam B

PSSA AFL Results: 17 June 2022PSSA AFL Results: 17 June 2022

Senior AFL Played St Ives PS and won
111-1

Player of the match:
Arlo S

Junior AFL Played St Ives PS and won
70-12

Player of the match:
Kieden H
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